Highlights from Synod, 26to 29 September 2010
The 34th Annual meeting of the Northern Synod has been held at Kormilda College. The Synod:

· began with the Instillation of Mr Stuart McMillan as our Moderator in a service held at Living Water UC, Humpty Doo;

· was challenged by Rev Dr Andrew Dutney through three Bible studies on leadership and God’s abundance. 

· witnessed signing of a Memorandum of Understanding (MoU) between the Australian Society for Indigenous Languages (AuSIL), NRCC and the Synod;

· received reports and was informed about activities by our colleges, community service agencies, our chaplains and the Assembly;

· passed the budget for 2011, including funding for a property officer and increased support for the UCA Assembly;

· held a community forum at Charles Darwin University attended by about 100 people which called for the establishment of a Darwin Alcohol Action Coalition;

· Passed resolutions:

· establishing an Indigenous Education Task Group to be chaired by the Moderator to take action in support of bilingual/multilingual education and those schools that wish to become independent, non-government schools;
· recognising former Moderator Rev Wendell Flentje as a special Synod representative on CSIS matters;

· calling on the WA Government to stop the compulsory acquisition of land north of Broome (which is part of our Synod) and instead undertake negotiations with traditional leaders;
· noting the Statement from the World Council of Churches Living Letters visiting team and asking the Moderator to make a response when the team’s Living Letter report is made available;

· supporting the change to the UCA Constitution, Clause 71 – President to note the Constitution when making rulings, but did not support the proposed change to Clause 49 – powers of the UAICC;
· urging the Australian Government to accept the offer of the Catholic Diocese of the Northern Territory to provide places for asylum seeker children in Catholic Schools;

· calling on our Synod Standing Committee to explore ways the Synod can support ministry to the Curtin Detention Centre and advocate for the people being detained. 

In a meeting of NRCC held after the Synod, the Rev Djawanydjawany Gondarra was elected as Chairperson of NRCC. 
